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WAYNE TOWNSHIP 

1652 POWELL’S VALLEY ROAD 
HALIFAX, PA 17032 

July 14, 2022 (7 PM) MINUTES 
CALL TO ORDER 7:00 PM 
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

ROLL CALL 
Supervisor James Shoop, Supervisor Jay Romig, Supervisor Ed Baker, Secretary/Treasurer Jane Lahr, 
Solicitor Bruce J. Warshawsky, Ed Fisher, Light-Heigel, Don Shutt, EMC, Lisa Neely, Traci Novinger, 
Brenda Reigle, Jerry Reigle, Conrad Vaughn. 
 

SECRETARY IS TAKING MINUTES  
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION – The was no Executive Session 
 

SECRETARY / TREASURER  
To be acted upon - Minutes from the June 9, 2022 Supervisors Meeting 
Motion by Jay Romig to approve the Minutes from the June 9, 2022 Reorganizations Meeting, 
seconded by Ed Baker. Motion carried 3-0 
 

Financial Reports for the period January 1, 2022 thru June 30, 2022 
Made available for review and placed on file. 
 

To be acted upon - Paid Invoices – 6-8-22 thru 7-14-22 
Motion by Jay Romig to approve the invoices paid 6-8-22 thru 7-14-22 
seconded by Ed Baker.  Motion carried 3-0 
To be acted upon - Unpaid Invoices – as of 7-14-22 
Motion by James Shoop to approve the invoices outstanding as of 7-14-22 
for payment, seconded by Jay Romig.  Motion carried 3-0 
 
ROAD WORK PROGRESS 
Timber Falls – box is in. Paving Back Road will be started last week in July.  
 
Ed Baker noted that he will be ordering the balance of our Salt Contract, 150 tons. 
 
To be acted upon – discuss purchase of Boom mower attachment from Halifax Twp. 
Motion by Jay Romig, to the purchase of a Boom Mower from Halifax Twp. for $8,500.00, seconded by 
“no second”.  Motion dies. 
 

ENGINEER REPORT 
Ed Fisher stated that the Back Road Leveling course will be started the first week of August.  The 
asphalt index has increased $4.00 or more a ton.  This will increase the cost $12,000.00 or more. 
 
564 Small Valley Road – Lebo no permits issued but hole is dug. 
405 Small Valley Road – Stormwater issues, no permits issued but hole is dug which is 5’ to 8’ to close 
to the right-of-way. 
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Seal Coat project to begin August 2nd. 
 
 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – See Attached 
 
 

EMC REPORT  
Don Shutt reported that Covid cases are on the raise again.  He will be attending the PSATS Emergency 
Management Training on September 29, 2022.  The Township’s share is $23.75.  He is also attending 
on July 19th, EMC Training at the County.  
 
Don reviewed the new qualification issued by PEMA and ask that the Supervisors send a letter to them 
stating that the new qualifications will make it difficult for unpaid volunteers qualify. 
 
 

OLD BUSINESS - None 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS - None 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Brenda Reigle – 1601 Back Road stated that the water at the bottom of the driveway doesn’t drain. 
Conrad Vaughn – stated that the water lays at the bottom of his driveway and a box need to be 
installed to take care. Of this. 
Tracy Novinger – 335 Small Valley Road – stated that the builder had issues and didn’t complete the 
work.  December, 2021 an Occupancy Certificate was issued.  She moved in 12-23-21 and realized 
there were live wires hanging in the basement.  There is an open ditch and the ground has not been 
leveled. 
  
ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by James Shoop to adjourn Meeting at 8:16 PM, seconded by Jay Romig. 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
Respectfully summitted, 
Jane L. Lahr, Secretary/Treasurer  
 


